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‘Supporting local Health Care needs’

Minutes of the AGM held at All Saint’s Church Hall, Fleet
On 13th May 2022
Present – Claire Pamment, Harrie Glossop, Caroline Hoare, Dawn Williams,  Anne Tracey, Geoff Baker, Gill Collins, Babs Brandon, Anne Crampton, Sally Mullin, Jean Cottis, Anne Tracey, Sally McMillan, Ruth Hunt, Pat Webb, Vera Pullen, Margaret Stinchcombe, Val Allen, Pauline Minty,  Helen Bellamy

1. Chairman’s welcome – Claire Pamment welcomed all the members and thanked them for attending. Claire felt that it was not mandatory to wear a face mask but if people felt more comfortable then they should. 
2. Apologies – Marcia Lawrence, Jean Tucker, Gwen Easter, Mr and Mrs J Woods, Elaine Pearce, Sylvia Cook, David Florence, Barbara Knox, Sue Hawker, Anne Richardson, Joan Francis, J Kent, Ann Gotting, Jan Tavares, John Evans, Helen Parberry Anthony Barrell, Kirsty Arnold, Karen Vout.
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting – The minutes were agreed Proposed by Geoff Baker and seconded by Harrie Glossop and signed.
4. Matters Arising – No matters arose
5. Chairman’s Report – Claire Pamment began by saying that it was lovely to see everyone and that covid restrictions were making life easier and hoped that everyone kept well.
Claire went on to explain the activities that the Friends of Fleet Hospital had undertaken during the past year.  
It was decided not to have a street collection this year but instead to have a table in the Hart Centre to promote the hospital.
Claire went on to say that we did have a Christmas Fayre which our secretary will talk about later.

This year was the last year of our five year donation to the Phyllis Tuckwell hospice for a specialist Nurse in the community

A donation of £5,000 was donated to ‘BRAS’ a charity for breast cancer awareness, organized out of Frimley Park Hospital

£5,000 was also donated to Sasha’s project, a charity set up in memory of Sasha who committed suicide at the age of 20.  Sessions are held every Friday and Saturday nights 10pm-6am at the ‘The Point’ behind the Fleet Library offering a safe place for 16-25 year olds experiencing mental health issues. Claire and members of the committee were invited to the first anniversary of the project which was very well supported.

At this point Councillor Anne Crampton gave an update on behalf of the project. Anne explained that the project had gone from strength to strength over the year with four ‘listening’ volunteers completing their training but to open on a Sunday night in the future more volunteers would be needed.
The project has been able to buy IT equipment etc which will enable a younger audience to be reached and the project is also raising its awareness by visiting local colleges and schools with an information stall.

At Christmas the project operated its first Christmas Box scheme delivering presents to every young person in Hampshire who spent Christmas Day as an in-patient on a mental health ward.  They plan to do this again this year and also hope to operate the scheme in other areas of the country too.

Angela Foster was delighted that a number of the Friends of Fleet Hospital were able to join them for their first anniversary celebration.

Other donations contributed to purchasing of several syringe drivers for cancer patients being cared for in the community. Also a donation was made to the Community Rapid Response team for defibrillators.
Claire acknowledged that the charity had been donating monies through continual fund raising and donations which she hoped would continue.

Claire continued saying that Harrie had been asked to contribute to a new radio station talking about Fleet hospital.  Claire asked Harrie to give an update on her appearance. Harrie described the radio station as being for the younger age group but that she was able to describe the aims of the Friends of Fleet Hospital.
Claire ended by thanking the committee for their continued support in running the Friends.

6. Treasurer’s Report – Brian Proctor reported that the finances (see sheet) stood at £257,585 and the whole report could be seen on the website.  The accounts had been audited and Brian suggested that we ask Menzies to continue to audit.  This was proposed by Geoff Baker and seconded by Babs Brandon.
7. Secretary’s Report – Helen Bellamy said that the Friends had had a busier year being able to meet face to face for meetings.
Our Christmas Fayre was a success with thanks going to the hospital staff, ex staff, Church Crookham WI, Fleet Lions, Fleet Rotary and the Town’s Womens Guild morning group who gave their valuable time and support on the day.  We were very sad to hear that the Rotary club was disbanding but Geoff Baker had agreed to stay on the committee.

The annual quiz night was enjoyed by all again and thanks went to everyone who made it a success.

During the Jubilee celebrations the Friends are having a stall in Calthorpe Park with a children’s activity which will be used to promote the work of the Friends.

Also the Friends are hoping to have a stall in the re-vamped Fleet Market in September which may replace our street collection.  It is proposed that we may sell books, Val Allen said she could provide some.
Helen explained that our website continues to improve although most of the messages received are for cancelling or re-arranging appointments despite there being a message at the front saying we were unable to do this!  However one message was received from a Mrs Sylvia Rau who now lives in USA but was visiting the UK when she came across a book about Fleet Hospital 1897-1947 which her grandfather William Henry Hepper who was a founder member of the hospital had kept.  Mrs Rau donated the book to the Friends which has some lovely pictures in it.

At last we will be able to celebrate 50 years of the Friends with a celebration party on 6th August at the Church Crookham Memorial Hall where members and local people associated with the hospital will be invited.  The Friends are being supported so ably with the planning and execution of the event by the Church Crookham WI to whom we are so grateful. 
8. Membership Secretary’s Report – Harrie  Glossop gave the report on behalf of Ann Gotting.  Ann apologized for the confusion of dates.  Ann has revamped the Membership list and had sent out forms with stamped addressed envelopes to ensure all details were up to date, this included e-mail address which could now, if members were happy to receive notifications by e-mail, would help costs.  There are 94 members.  Harrie said she and Ann were going to talks about the hospital which hopefully will encourage more members to join.
Hospital Update – The Fleet beds remain at Farnham with no plans to bring them back to Fleet.  Harrie and Helen sat through a Frimley Park public board meeting where Harrie had submitted a question about the future of Fleet Hospital.  Unfortunately the question hadn’t reached the board therefore was not discussed! Harrie said that eighteen integrated beds had been opened in Bracknell.  

Harrie feels that now it should be Councillors and the public that ask questions.  Vera Pullen asked about future health facilities with all the housing being built in the area.
9. Election of Committee – 
Members up to re-election

Dr Caroline Hoare – President

Claire Pamment – Chairman

Harrie Glossop – Vice Chairman
Brian Proctor – Treasurer

Ann Gotting – Membership Secretary

Helen Bellamy – Secretary 

Anthony Barrell – Committee Member

The re-election of Caroline Hoare was proposed by Vera Pullen and seconded by Ruth Hunt
The re-election of Officers was proposed by Geoff Baker and seconded by Babs Brandon

The re-election of the Committee Member was proposed by Anne Crampon and seconded by Val Allen

A.O.B. – Babs Brandon indicated that last year’s minutes hadn’t been agreed.  Claire asked if everyone was happy with them. Geoff Baker proposed they were accepted and seconded by Harrie Glossop
A discussion took place around hand held credit card machines and it was felt that this was the way forward.

Vera Pullen expressed her thanks to the committee.
Claire declared the meeting closed at 7.40pm
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